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Replacement Pages – Effective 24 August 2023

Dear Subscriber

Please find enclosed replacement pages to the Working Tariff Document. These replacement pages 
have been prepared to update the Working Tariff Document – Effective 24 August 2023.

This replacement set covers amendments to the Working Tariff document as a result of:

Tariff (Part II Concessions 80 and 81) Amendment Order 2023, made on 24 July 2023.

The Tariff (Part II Concessions 80 and 81) Amendment Order 2023 came into force on 24 August 
2023. It makes minor amendments to some of the conditions relating to concessions 80 and 81 
where arriving passengers’ baggage and household effects are entered duty free. These amendments 
are aligned with current practice. This is denoted by the symbol ‘’.

An error was made in implementing the necessary Working Tariff Document changes required 
to give effect to the preferential tariff treatment now available under the UK NZ FTA. Customs 
inadvertently also changed the acronym for the country code for import and export entries. This 
amendment rectifies that error. GB should be used when indicating the country of origin of imports 
from the United Kingdom or country of destination for exports to the United Kingdom. The 
acronym UK is to be used when indicating the preferential tariff treatment being sought when 
claiming preference for imports from the United Kingdom under the UK NZ FTA. This is denoted 
by the symbol ‘’. 

 
Christine Stevenson
Comptroller of Customs


